Opening: The Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter currently is accepting resumes for a Volunteer Coordinator/Bookkeeper position. Duties include overseeing the weekly volunteer schedule, weekly and monthly communication with churches and team leaders, recording donations, reconciling expenditures, processing payroll, and writing thank you letters to donors. Experience with QuickBooks a plus. This is a full-time position, Mon.–Fri. 9 a.m.–6 p.m., paid vacation and holidays. Email resumes to <james@hchs-ks.com>; fax resumes to (316) 283-6764; or mail resumes to: HCHS, 900 W Broadway, Bldg 7, Newton, KS, 67114.

The Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter has opportunities for volunteers to clean, organize, repair, distribute. See details on bulletin board, or contact (316) 283-7711 or james@hcha-ks.com.

Burrton (KS) Menn. Ch. is placing their church building on the market. It is in a high visibility location right along Hwy 50. If you know of potential buyers, please contact Ronald Dick at (620) 200-4320. A closing celebration is being planned for Jan. 4, 2015.
Thank You…

…for the prayers, cards and e-mails on the passing of Becky’s mother. Participating with a loved one in the process of passing is a holy space and we appreciated your journeying with us.




–Becky and Jim Nickel

Pray This Week for…

• those undergoing tests and procedures in this time.
• Kay Schroeder, who will be ordained today as a pastor at First Menn. Ch. (Newton), our sister congregation in the Western District Conference.
• Justin Shenk and Valerie Showalter, who serve through Mennonite Mission Network, and are helping the Round Chapel, a congregation in London, England, to find new ways of engaging the community—a weekly parent-toddler time, and intergenerational sessions of exploring arts and cooking. Pray that people will be drawn to Jesus through these activities.
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P.O. Box 68, Elbing, KS  67041
(316) 799-2071

zionelbing@gmail.com
www.zionmenno.org


September 14, 2014

Sunday School at 9:45 a.m.
Worship at 10:45 a.m.

Gathering Song
“Let us talents and tongues employ”
SS #123
Welcome, Introductions, Announcements
Randy Preheim
Prelude

Reinhild Janzen
Call to Worship


Leader: God has blessed each and every one of us.

People: We want to serve God.

L:
Each talent, each skill can be used for serving others and the church.

P:
Lord, help us be part of ministries that promote hope and peace.

L:
Come, let us praise God for the diversity present here.

P:
Enable us, God, to discern what you would have us do.
Hymn
“Gracious Spirit, dwell with me”
HWB #507
Children’s Time

Youth Group
Scripture

1 Corinthians 12:7-12
Sermon
“Gifts galore”
Ray Reimer
Response Hymn
“God, whose giving”
HWB #383
Offering
Mennonite College(s) (donor specification)

Offertory

Bonnie Brewer
Sharing Celebrations and Concerns: Prayer
Rosie Epp
Sending Song
“Now go in peace”
SJ #74
Benediction and Postlude

Art and Jana Wedel, Greeters

Randy and Kathy Preheim, Worship Leaders
Carol Klingenberg, Piano/Organ
Nick Preheim, Songleader
Ray Reimer and Rosie Epp, Co-Pastors
(316) 799-1200

Last Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Worship attendance: (including 1 visitor) 
77
Offering: Local Fund
$3,344
This Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Spiritual Life Board meal/meeting
Noon, Today

Women in Mission meets
1-4 p.m., Mon.

Zion serves @ Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter
Mon.

Community hot dog roast
6:30 p.m., Wed.

MCC Flatlander Bicycle Ride
Sat.
Mowing at Church: Virgil Epp
Before next Sun.
Greeters: Vernon and Carol Klingenberg
Next Sun.

Musicians: Karen / Kristyn / Karen
Next Sun.

Offering: Western District Conference
Next Sun.
Calendar of Upcoming Zion Events

John Stoesz preaches, representing Camp Mennoscah
Sept. 21

Food & Thought, hosted by S&K Saner @ Zion
Noon, Sept. 21

Food & Thought @ B&A Schowengerdt
12:30 p.m., Sept. 21
Service Day
(worship, 9; projects, 10–4; celebration/supper, 5) Sept. 28

Wheat State Manor vespers; Conf. Rm. class leads
5 p.m., Sept. 28

Wed. evening programming resumes @ Zion
Oct. 1

Worldwide Communion Sunday
Oct. 5

Deacons meet
Oct. 7

Governing Council meets
Oct. 13

Bethel College Fall Fest
Oct. 16-19

Soup lunch/baby shower-Kristy & Josh rescheduled
Noon, Nov. 2
Other Events and Announcements

Pastors Ray and Rosie’s Schedules: One of them is at the church office most weekday mornings by about 9 a.m., Ray on Mon., Thur., and Fri., Rosie on Tue. and Wed. (she’s at IRC on Mon., Thur., and some Fri.). This week Ray’s pastor cluster meets Tue. morning, and he’ll attend the Remington Area Ministerial Alliance Thur. noon.
Camp Mennoscah’s annual Work & Play Camp is Sept. 14-17. Suggested donation of $4/meal. All ages are welcome. Please contact (620) 297-3290 to let us know you’re joining in the fun!
Women in Mission will meet on Mon., Sept. 15, from 1-4 p.m. We will be sewing school kits and tying quilt for MCC. Edna Andres will lead a devotional; refreshments served by Laura Entz and Lorena Klassen.
Fall Storytime at the Western District Conf. Resource Library (2517 N. Main Street, N.Newton) begins Wed., Sept. 17, 10 a.m. Instill a love of books in your preschooler, age 3-5, boost their language development and network with other parents.  Call (316) 283-6300 or email crlib@mennowdc.org to sign up.
Invite a friend and come out to the church lawn at 6:30 p.m. on Wed., Sept. 17 for a community hot dog roast. Hot dogs, tableware, drinks, condiments, and s’mores will be provided. We just ask that you bring lawn chairs, lawn games, a side dish, hot dog roasting sticks. And those friends!

Artist reception on Thur., Sept. 18, 6-8 p.m. for “Five Decades of Fun: The Work of John David Boyd,” currently on display in the Regier Art Gallery in Bethel College’s Fine Arts Center.

The 2014 MCC Flatlander Bicycle Ride on Sat., Sept. 20 will raise money for an MCC water project in Kenya. Zion’s asked to provide 12 dozen cookies and be in charge of one of the sag stops. We need two volunteers from app. 8–10 a.m. for the sag (located at Burger King on SE 36th St.). A sign-up sheet for cookies is posted on the bulletin board. More info at: http://mcc.org/get-involved/events/mcc-flatlander-bicycle-ride.
The Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter has opportunities for volunteers to clean, organize, repair, distribute. See details on bulletin board, or contact (316) 283-7711 or james@hcha-ks.com.

The Camp Mennoscah Annual Meeting will be Sat., Sept. 20 at 5 p.m. at the Bethel College Menn. Ch. Please join us for supper, updates, elections and our fun feature “Pastors Love Camp”! Help us plan for the future as Camp Mennoscah provides a place to seek God, enjoy nature, renew self and fellowship with others!
KIPCOR’s 2014-15 film series begins on Sun., Sept. 21 at 3 p.m. in Krehbiel Auditorium of Bethel College’s Fine Arts Center with the 2007 documentary Miss HIV; free with donations accepted to support the work of KIPCOR. The 88-minute film explores strategies regarding the ongoing AIDS epidemic. Talk-back session with Martin Wilson, HIV/AIDS prevention coordinator at Positive Directions (Wichita) will follow screening.
The Bethel College Corporation Mtg. will be held Fri., Sept. 26 at 7:30 p.m. in the Schultz Student Center, with a report on the state of the college, business and elections. Details on bulletin board. 
Put your faith into action! Surveys have been placed in church mailboxes in preparation for Service Day on Sun., Sept. 28, which we will share this year with Faith Menn. Ch. and Shalom Menn. Ch.  A large range of projects are planned for every skill and activity level, so all are encouraged to participate. Childcare will be provided. Please complete the survey forms and return them to Kara by Sept. 14.  $500 is needed from Zion to purchase supplies for projects; give to Jeremy marked “Service Day.” The schedule for Service Day on Sept. 28 will be a bit different this year: 
9–10 a.m.: worship services at Faith, Shalom, and Zion. Come in your work clothes to any participating church. 

10 a.m.–4 p.m.: service projects in our communities.
5 p.m.: celebration service and supper (provided) at Faith Menn. Ch. in Newton.
 “Bethel College Wind Ensemble Plays the Classics II” on Sun., Sept. 28 at 3 p.m., Krehbiel Auditorium in the Fine Arts Center; free with offering to support Bethel College’s music program.

Opening: Executive Director for Mennonite Women USA. See description on bulletin board. Deadline is Sept. 30.

Opening: Camp Mennoscah seeks a person to work 30 hours a week as Office Assistant. Under direction of the Camp Director, the job responsibilities include scheduling reservations, entering registration data, assisting with accounting tasks, working with guest groups to meet their needs, sharing in custodial tasks and weekend hosting as assigned by Camp Director. To apply, please email resume and cover letter to campmno@mennowdc.org, or mail same to Olivia Bartel, Camp Director, P.O. Box 65, 9458 SE 40th Street, Murdock, KS 67111. Deadline is Sept. 30.
Our fall midweek programming will resume on Wed., Oct. 1. As usual, we’ll begin with a meal at 6 p.m., then Bible study for adults, youth group, and activities for children at 7, followed by adult choir at 8. Please consider volunteering to prepare a meal or dessert; a sign-up sheet is already posted on the bulletin board. Pastors Ray and Rosie will lead the Bible study considering “Where the Bible Came From,” considering issues related to textual analysis, canonization, approaches to translation, etc. 
Women’s Ministries of Palmyra Baptist Ch. (rural Benton) invite the women of Zion to their Annual Guest Tea on Wed., Oct. 8 at 1:30 p.m.  Ross Janssen, meteorologist for KWCH-TV (Ch. 12) will be the guest speaker.

It’s not New Years yet, but we’re going to eat like it was! Sign up now on the bulletin board to help make (mix, fry, sugar/pack) New Year’s Cookies at Bethel College’s Fall Fest, from 6:15 a.m. to 1 p.m. on Sat., Oct. 18.
Come celebrate the upcoming arrival of Baby Andres at a lunch/shower on Sun., Nov. 2, at noon. A soup luncheon will be provided in the basement of Zion Menn. Ch. Josh, Kristy, and Baby are registered at Target and Wal-Mart. If you wish to help with food by bringing soup, a side dish, or dessert, please see Bonnie Brewer or June Entz.
Do you have a career you just love to talk about? Remington Middle School students will be visiting with locals about different vocations they can pursue in their future at a career fair on Apr. 22, 2015. If interested, please see Bonnie Brewer by Dec. 7.
